
Stakeholder notice 

 
 

  

  
 

Gunyangara (Gove Port) Tourism Precinct 
Notice of marine construction activity – November 2024 
Construction is progressing on 
a project to extend and 
upgrade marine and landside 
facilities at Inverell Bay, 
Gunyangara, near Nhulunbuy.  

The works include building a 
new extended rock groyne, 
careening facilities, floating 
pontoon extending from the 
groyne, washdown bay, car 
park upgrades and an entry 
structure at Gove Boat Club. 

Access and car parking changes 
shown in the map (right) 
include: 

• alternate car parking 
areas available for visitors 
and users 

• entry to the Gove Boat 
Club and Manyimi 
Campground will remain 
open 

• truck movements will be 
under traffic 
management. 

Marine traffic 
An excavator and front end loader will be working on the existing groyne at the Gove Boat Club to build 
and extend the new groyne over the next two months.  
Vessels are required to maintain a safe distance from the construction area while the excavator is in 
operation. 
A marine spotter will be stationed on the foreshore to notify vessels to maintain a safe distance from the 
construction equipment while it is operating. The marine spotter and excavator operator are contactable 
via VHF Channel 16 if required. 
The boat ramp will remain open during the initial stages of construction, with boat ramp closures required 
when construction progresses. The project team will provide notifications prior to the boat ramp being 
closed. Notice to Mariners (attached) have been issued and are available at 
https://nt.gov.au/marine/marine-safety/directions-and-notices/notice-to-mariners. 
If you have any questions about construction of the project, please contact the Northern Territory 
Government’s Darwin Harbour Infrastructure Projects team at dhip.dipl@nt.gov.au or call 8936 5668.  
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